
The Board met in January and March. 
In January (watch the recording) highlights included welcoming a
new Board Member, Peter Browning, and a new staff policy advisor,
Ashley (Ash) Noble. 
Among other things, the Board:

Invited partners from the Department of Health (Department),
Washington State Association of Local Public Health Officials, and
the American Indian Health Commission to share their priorities for
the Legislative Session
Adopted a motion directing Board staff to initiate rulemaking for
WAC 246-290-315, to continue to clearly maintain the drinking
water state action levels (SALs) and associated requirements until
the federal standards are effective, or the Board completes its
revision of the permanent rule
Received updates on various rulemaking work including Auditory
Screening, Newborn Screening, and the School Rule Project. 

 
In March, (watch the recording) among other things, the Board: 

Received an update from the Tacoma Pierce County Public
Health Department. 
Reviewed and approved recommendations from the Newborn
Screening Technical Advisory Committee to update the Newborn
Screening Process. 
Received updates on the Shellfish rulemaking project and the
School Rule project. 
Discussed the process and timeline for the 2026 State Health
Report. 
Welcomed communications consultant, Marcus DeHart and
administrative assistant, Crystal Ogle to Board staff positions. 

Quarterly Community Update

RECENT HAPPENINGS 

SANITARY
CONTROL OF
SHELLFISH

The Board is considering
changes to Chapter 246-282
WAC. This chapter helps
ensure shellfish are safe to
eat. These rules explain how
to grow, harvest, process, and
sell shellfish. The Board
recently held Rules Advisory
Committee meetings with
shellfish partners. At these
meetings, we reviewed draft
rule language and gathered
feedback. Now the Board is
updating the draft based on
feedback. Next, the Board will
host an informal comment
period with the entire shellfish
industry and the public.
Please see our website for
more information. 

If you would like to learn more
about the Board or be involved
in our work, contact Hannah
Haag, Board Community
Outreach Coordinator.

MARCH 2025

The Board is grateful to Member Dimyana Abdelmalek for her
service. She has served on the Board since 2022 as a Local Health
Officer representative, and has been the Chair of the Board’s Health
Promotion subcommittee. In this role, she provided leadership and
guidance on critical health promotion topics, including newborn
screening, communicable disease prevention, maternal health, oral
health equity, and more. We wish her the best in her next steps and
are grateful for her continued commitment to health and wellbeing. 

WITH APPRECIATION

https://us02web.zoom.us/rec/play/bYGMShV6KZjHxDPdN44x5h7e7I5SCFxwROxbatoszm4VGJTOl1ZS9jNRPM8iPRXHgANmXfqD7yQCY-TD.PSVRc3r6aw7Tqkau?canPlayFromShare=true&from=my_recording&continueMode=true&componentName=rec-play&originRequestUrl=https%3A%2F%2Fus02web.zoom.us%2Frec%2Fshare%2FvOqu9m7RaldKTEaV6n-zmYobQp23IxNO_FpK5j6iVPXhbEw3vSgjToOnbapZJkZE.03gpQbgxqqjZ59wq
https://sboh.wa.gov/sites/default/files/2024-12/Tab04a-PeterBrowningBiography-Jan2025.pdf
https://sboh.wa.gov/sites/default/files/2024-12/Tab4b-AshleyNobleBio-Jan2025.pdf
https://sboh.wa.gov/sites/default/files/2024-12/Tab11a-PFAS%20Emergency-Cover%20Memo-Jan2025.pdf
https://sboh.wa.gov/sites/default/files/2024-12/Tab11a-PFAS%20Emergency-Cover%20Memo-Jan2025.pdf
https://us02web.zoom.us/rec/play/w_G2GdMfGUwx7BjZlSDInpDqLQn5wDtz71OAg9IbdtPxTIFI9V2KhVqpi6Nml9o4a_T2U1S1DYw1A-o.jNzUKw8ixwSuiSJw?canPlayFromShare=true&from=share_recording_detail&startTime=1710345698000&componentName=rec-play&originRequestUrl=https%3A%2F%2Fus02web.zoom.us%2Frec%2Fshare%2FajzlW8jryQm-2OEdRY3QZAr77pmwXInxXMYtkvRU5vEXF87-joYJIiRu5qiBviY.19EqshcfeMxyoKmV%3FstartTime%3D1710345698000
https://sboh.wa.gov/sites/default/files/2025-03/Tab07b-TPCHD%20Presentation-March2025.pdf
https://sboh.wa.gov/sites/default/files/2025-03/Tab07b-TPCHD%20Presentation-March2025.pdf
https://sboh.wa.gov/sites/default/files/2025-03/Tab08h-WSBOH-NBSCriteriaChanges-March2025.pdf
https://sboh.wa.gov/sites/default/files/2025-03/Tab08h-WSBOH-NBSCriteriaChanges-March2025.pdf
https://sboh.wa.gov/sites/default/files/2025-03/Tab6a-Shellfish-Cover%20Memo-March2025.pdf
https://sboh.wa.gov/sites/default/files/2025-03/Tab09e-SBOHPresentation-March2025.pdf
https://sboh.wa.gov/sites/default/files/2025-03/Tab04a-MarcusDeHartBio-March2025.pdf
https://sboh.wa.gov/sites/default/files/2025-03/Tab04a-MarcusDeHartBio-March2025.pdf
https://sboh.wa.gov/sites/default/files/2025-03/Tab04b-CrystalOgle-Bio-March2025.pdf
https://sboh.wa.gov/
https://app.leg.wa.gov/wac/default.aspx?cite=246-282
https://app.leg.wa.gov/wac/default.aspx?cite=246-282
https://sboh.wa.gov/rulemaking/agency-rules-and-activity/sanitary-control-shellfish
https://sboh.wa.gov/rulemaking/agency-rules-and-activity/sanitary-control-shellfish
mailto:hannah.haag@sboh.wa.gov
mailto:hannah.haag@sboh.wa.gov
https://sboh.wa.gov/sites/default/files/2025-03/Tab12a-Resolution-2025-01-DimyanaAbdelmalek-March2025.pdf


OPPORTUNITIES TO BE INVOLVED 

Physical meeting location: Cedarbrook Lodge (Cedar I and II Rooms)
18525 36th Avenue South | SeaTac, WA 98188
Zoom information is posted on our website two weeks before the meeting.

Participation in Our Work: 
The Board wants your feedback on proposed updates to the rules for
hearing screening in Washington’s schools (Chapter 246-760 WAC)
by Monday, April 14, 2025. This is your chance to suggest changes,
ask questions, or share your ideas. If you need help with the form,
have questions, or want to submit feedback by email, contact:
schoolauditoryscreening@sboh.wa.gov. 
The Board is requesting informal feedback on draft revisions to WAC
246-282 – The Sanitary Control of Shellfish by Tuesday, April 15,
2025, at 11:59pm. We are making editorial and technical revisions along
with other updates to the rule. Email your comments to
shellfish@sboh.wa.gov. 

If you would like to meet with staff to share your experiences with how these
topics impact the health of your community, please contact Hannah.
Email the Board anytime with public comment on any of our work or
issues that matter to you.

The Board also considered the TAC’s review of branched chain ketoacid
dehydrogenase kinase deficiency, where the TAC recommended to not
include this condition in the mandatory screening panel.
The TAC will meet virtually on March 26 to finish reviewing congenital
cytomegalovirus and vote on whether to recommend adding it to the newborn
screening panel. Additional conditions the Board plans to review include
Wilson’s Disease, 3MCC, Krabbe Disease, Hunter syndrome (MPS-II), and
congenital hearing loss. 
To get involved or learn more, contact Kelly Kramer, Board Policy Advisor.

BOARD
OPENINGS

UPCOMING MEETINGS: 
Board:
April 9

June 11

Health Promotion Subcommittee: 
May 1

Environmental Health Subcommittee:
May 8

Upcoming Meeting: April 9, 2025

NEWBORN SCREENING UPDATE 
The Board is responsible for creating rules to screen babies born
in Washington for certain health conditions. The Board has set up
a Newborn Screening Technical Advisory Committee (TAC)
which recommended updating how the state decides which
conditions are added to the screening panel. At the Board’s
meeting on March 12, they reviewed the TAC’s recommendations
on how to evaluate conditions for the newborn screening panel.

Apply to serve on the
Board for one of three
openings: someone with
experience in health
and sanitation,
someone who is a local
health officer, or
someone who is a city
official serving on a
local board of health. 
These positions are
appointed by the
Governor for a three year
term, with the possibility
of reappointment. Please
contact Hannah for
questions, more details,
or support in the
application process.  

https://sboh.wa.gov/meeting-information
https://links-2.govdelivery.com/CL0/https:%2F%2Fsboh.wa.gov%2Fsites%2Fdefault%2Ffiles%2F2025-03%2FAuditory%2520Screening%2520-%2520Informal%2520Public%2520Comment%2520Period%25202025.pdf/1/010101959178d4e3-fde3f96a-02eb-4a48-943f-3faedf12e89e-000000/QjdN5UAFNbWMBaYJAo5xKTuIoCgvYqCdYRqOo6EPJQo=396
https://apps.leg.wa.gov/wac/default.aspx?cite=246-760
https://links-2.govdelivery.com/CL0/https:%2F%2Fairtable.com%2FapphIxdKIbsd4Drza%2Fpagy2pftnYZ2dqZ30%2Fform/1/010101959178d4e3-fde3f96a-02eb-4a48-943f-3faedf12e89e-000000/2C7fai31qv_MklwWdd_v7XqRqjiPOYvKD2slOZlSsxk=396
https://links-2.govdelivery.com/CL0/https:%2F%2Fairtable.com%2FapphIxdKIbsd4Drza%2Fpagy2pftnYZ2dqZ30%2Fform/1/010101959178d4e3-fde3f96a-02eb-4a48-943f-3faedf12e89e-000000/2C7fai31qv_MklwWdd_v7XqRqjiPOYvKD2slOZlSsxk=396
https://links-2.govdelivery.com/CL0/https:%2F%2Fairtable.com%2FapphIxdKIbsd4Drza%2Fpagy2pftnYZ2dqZ30%2Fform/1/010101959178d4e3-fde3f96a-02eb-4a48-943f-3faedf12e89e-000000/2C7fai31qv_MklwWdd_v7XqRqjiPOYvKD2slOZlSsxk=396
mailto:schoolauditoryscreening@sboh.wa.gov
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fapp.leg.wa.gov%2Fwac%2Fdefault.aspx%3Fcite%3D246-282%26full%3Dtrue&data=05%7C02%7CHannah.Haag%40sboh.wa.gov%7C9e731213bf424068f2f308dd663b3634%7C11d0e217264e400a8ba057dcc127d72d%7C0%7C0%7C638779127272654639%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=LbBUGJr4YQRd8oLT1%2Bop03ir4BcxVbQbzSb42h%2Btjo8%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fapp.leg.wa.gov%2Fwac%2Fdefault.aspx%3Fcite%3D246-282%26full%3Dtrue&data=05%7C02%7CHannah.Haag%40sboh.wa.gov%7C9e731213bf424068f2f308dd663b3634%7C11d0e217264e400a8ba057dcc127d72d%7C0%7C0%7C638779127272654639%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=LbBUGJr4YQRd8oLT1%2Bop03ir4BcxVbQbzSb42h%2Btjo8%3D&reserved=0
mailto:shellfish@sboh.wa.gov
mailto:hannah.haag@sboh.wa.gov
mailto:wsboh@sboh.wa.gov
mailto:wsboh@sboh.wa.gov
https://sboh.wa.gov/sites/default/files/2025-03/Tab08e-Voting%20Summary%26Comments-BCKDKD-TAC-March2025.pdf
https://sboh.wa.gov/sites/default/files/2025-03/Tab08e-Voting%20Summary%26Comments-BCKDKD-TAC-March2025.pdf
https://sboh.wa.gov/rulemaking/agency-rules-and-activity/2024-newborn-screening-criteria-review-project
mailto:kelly.kramer@sboh.wa.gov
https://sboh.wa.gov/sites/default/files/2025-03/Tab08d-NBSReview-SBOHPresentation-March2025.pdf
https://sboh.wa.gov/sites/default/files/2025-03/Tab08d-NBSReview-SBOHPresentation-March2025.pdf
https://govforms.dynamics365portals.us/application-form/
mailto:hannah.haag@sboh.wa.gov
mailto:hannah.haag@sboh.wa.gov


Apply to serve on the Governor’s
Interagency Council on Health
Disparities. 

The vacancy is for a member of the
public who does not have financial ties to
the healthcare industry. This position is
appointed by the Governor and serves a
three-year term, with the possibility of
reappointment. 

COUNCIL OPENING

The Board has its first Pro-Equity Anti-Racism Strategic Action Plan in place. The plan is often called
the PEAR plan. The PEAR plan aims to remove barriers to participation in government activities. State
agencies identified areas that could improve outcomes for Washingtonians. The Board’s internal PEAR
team has looked at gaps and opportunities in Board practices. Staff were able to share the plan with
representatives of community-based organizations for feedback. The Board views the plan as the
foundation for equity work. This plan highlights the importance that our community members have in
policy development.

PEAR PLAN

The School Environmental Health and Safety Rule Project
team held additional listening sessions throughout the state. The
goal of these sessions was to hear from Washington families,
students, and school staff about concerns they have for school
environmental health and safety. The team held these additional
sessions in Tri-Cities, Auburn, and online. The comments from
the sessions and the informal comment period have been
summarized and presented to the Technical Advisory Committee
(TAC). 

The committee has met five times this year to finalize language,
prioritize topics, and review informal comments for the draft
proposed rule WAC 246-370. They met once more in March to
review the fiscal analysis. The committee will meet with the
Board on April 9, 2025, to discuss the draft rule. For more
information on how to get involved, contact Andrew Kamali,
Project Manager.

SCHOOL RULE PROJECT

The Board’s plan focuses on three key areas. 

Create avenues for communities to participate and inform
Board activities
Build relationships with Tribes, community-based
organizations, and Washingtonians
Ensure hiring and professional development activities
increase Board and Board staff understanding of equity
and anti-racism principles 

You can read the PEAR plan here. If you would like to take
part in updating our plan, please let us know by emailing
wsboh@sboh.wa.gov.

https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fgovernor.wa.gov%2Fboards-commissions%2Fboard-commission-profiles%2FHealth%2520Disparities%252C%2520Governor%2527s%2520Interagency%2520Coordinating%2520Council%2520on&data=05%7C02%7CHannah.Haag%40sboh.wa.gov%7Cbadc8f866749444b31fe08dd600a5387%7C11d0e217264e400a8ba057dcc127d72d%7C0%7C0%7C638772319644123834%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=kNYwh9kgL9HTjL%2Fr%2F9tkvmq033nVGCnJpT49LS1Qmvc%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fhealthequity.wa.gov%2Fwho-we-are&data=05%7C02%7CHannah.Haag%40sboh.wa.gov%7Cbadc8f866749444b31fe08dd600a5387%7C11d0e217264e400a8ba057dcc127d72d%7C0%7C0%7C638772319644142256%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=MR4RAYIoH%2B4RfRAQkImmT9rspIbtb8CEaokDZYWtfqg%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fhealthequity.wa.gov%2Fwho-we-are&data=05%7C02%7CHannah.Haag%40sboh.wa.gov%7Cbadc8f866749444b31fe08dd600a5387%7C11d0e217264e400a8ba057dcc127d72d%7C0%7C0%7C638772319644142256%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=MR4RAYIoH%2B4RfRAQkImmT9rspIbtb8CEaokDZYWtfqg%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fhealthequity.wa.gov%2Fwho-we-are&data=05%7C02%7CHannah.Haag%40sboh.wa.gov%7Cbadc8f866749444b31fe08dd600a5387%7C11d0e217264e400a8ba057dcc127d72d%7C0%7C0%7C638772319644142256%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=MR4RAYIoH%2B4RfRAQkImmT9rspIbtb8CEaokDZYWtfqg%3D&reserved=0
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https://sboh.wa.gov/rulemaking/agency-rules-and-activity/2024-2025-school-rule-review-project
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